
ECBPA

General Meeting 10/04
04 OCTOBER 2023 / 6:00 PM / BAND ROOM

ATTENDEES
Secretary/C.G.:Suzanne Quintero-Obert, Director:Kyle M. Hildebrant,

Fundraiser:Christina Montoya Hutton, Parliamentarian/ Website:Clayton Hutton,

President:Mary Giyer, Auditor:Dean Giyer, Vice President:Robert Downing,

Hospitality/Drumline:Sara Tobias, Co-C.G.:Julia Cook, Co-Hospitality:Patsy

Sullivan, Show Choir:Shauna Brzezowski, Jaina Brzezowski, Erika Enciso,

Cynthia Acosta, Elissa Claar, Kellie Fleming, Janet Zelaya

AGENDA
1. Call to order
2. Adoption of agenda
3. Director’s report
4. President's report
5. Treasurer’s report
6. Fundraiser’s report
7. Unfinished business
8. New business

Call to order 6:12pm

● Add to new business senior night cupcake and flowers

● Adoption of agenda adding senior night: cake and flowers

● Reading of minutes. Correction to page three. Notes to remove “or Band

app.” To add “A written response will be provided within a 60-day

timeframe.”

Directors Report

● Thank you for all your help.

● Looking into a system in place to pre-purchase food at the football

games.

● We will have the bag with all the lunches in the bleachers for now on.



● We will have our first field performance at Senior Night. We need a few

volunteers for the props; 4-5 for the sign and the speaker.

● Rehearsals are going well. Trying to keep all kids focused on Tuesdays.

Thursdays are better.

● Classes are going well

● All paperwork for comps are in. We have transportation for all 5. We

will be going by bus. We will be using both the trailer and the

flatbed. As of now I (Mr. H) will be pulling the flat bed. We need

someone to pull the trailer (¾ ton truck needed)

● The decision was made to not use the vest as part of the overall look of

the show.

President Report

● Uniforms are up to date.

● Cowboy hats/bandanas(yellow) for the field show: tag and distributed. To

remain in the bandroom, until the end of season.

❖ Hair should not touch the collar

❖ Wig caps for hair

❖ Hair tip sheet

● Marching shoes (Dinkles): if you have not purchased shoes please check

the band app for links.

● Senior Night: Oct. 5th. Band/C.G. Senior’s will dress in uniforms and

personalized capes. They will honor their parents/guardians at halftime

by giving them flowers. ECBPA will provide the flowers. Mrs. Toby will

donate them. Students and parents will line up on the awayside of the

field, walk towards the homeside of the field to get their picture

taken. After halftime we’ll go to the bandroom to celebrate our seniors

with cupcakes, balloons, a photo booth, and lemonade.

● Halftime food: This year we made a change about halftime. Mrs.

Joralemon was able to assign a line at the concession stand just for the

band. Also the kids that wanted to were able to bring their own lunch.

❖ Kids need to be ready with their order when they get in line.

❖ Next year make an order form; have kids pre-order at the beginning

of the game. Talk to Garcya about our solution.

● Need a volunteer to video the field show.



● Competition are on Saturday’s. Oct. 14th at Escondido, Oct. 21st at

Valhalla and Oct. 21st at Scripps. If you have the means to help pull

the trailer or flatbed please contact Mr. H or Mery.

❖ Calltime TBA

● If your child has long hair consider getting a hair net or cap to

contain their hair. This will help them look presentable and their hair

fit in their hat.

● Please consider donating snacks and water.

Hospitality Report

● Has planned all competition meals plus a few extra. The plan is to make

50-55 meals. The budget per competition is $250.00. Unfortunately only

17 meal plans were purchased out of the 46 kids this makes it difficult

but we will have to manage no kid will be left with nothing to eat.

● Please consider donating snacks and water.

Fundraiser Report

● Pancake Breakfast made $1,439.24

● Sponsor t-shirts/hoodies are being printed this week. Purchased 43

t-shirts.

● We received the banner to thank our sponsors.

● Polo’s picked up. 35 shirts were embroidered. Cost $870.62

● Next fundraiser is Panda Express at Camino Canada on 10/18/23 from

9am-9:30pm. Inperson and online order; pick-up. No delivery. Can not

share in the area of the restaurant.

● DFS: Ideas are chili with cornbread and street tacos. If you have a

suggestion about what we should sell at the DFS please share by Oct. 8th

by 8:00pm to me (Christina). Committee TBA

● Spirit of Christmas booth: Please consider donating Christmas crafts to

fill our booth. (ask for 2 booths; one for S.C. have a donation jar)

● Hoco booth made an estimated $320 to go into the ASB account. Thank you

to all who helped with the booth. Thank you to the Ogden’s for the loan

of their cotton candy machine.

● Next fundraiser is in Nov. will be Chipotle night. All information will

be given at the next meeting.



Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer, Robin, was unable to attend the meeting. A copy of the

treasurer’s report will be posted in the band app for review.

Adjourned 7:17pm


